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INVESTIGAOR HERRARA REMEMBERED FOR  
HUMOR, DRIVE, TENDERNESS
BY BILL KELLY, SENIOR PRODUCER/REPORTER, 
NET NEWS & LAUREN DIETRICH, NET STUDENT REPORTER

“So much has been stolen from us.”

The brother of slain police investigator Mario Herrera expressed the loss felt by hundreds 
as his family, fellow officers, and the community at large said good-bye.

Herrera died earlier in the week after a long fight to survive three gunshots to the chest. 
A member of the gang task force, he was one of a team of officers attempting to arrest an 
earlier homicide. The funeral mass focused on the memories of a good family man and a respected law enforcement officer. 

Full story on page 12... 
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THE NEBRASKA SHERIFF 
MAGAZINE POLICIES

Only submitted articles pertinent to criminal justice, 
law enforcement, and NSA members will be 

featured.

We will accept articles from law enforcement 
agencies, their representatives, or related fields to 

be considered for publication in the magazine.

Photographs of minors must be accompanied 
by verifiable permission to publish and list their 

names, whether the photo is emailed or sent 
through USPS.*

We reserve the right to edit all submissions for 
content or space.

We apologize for any errors or omissions. Please 
let us know about them.

The Nebraska Sheriff Magazine
Taylor Moore, Magazine and Website Advertising

531-739-7421 • taylor@youraam.com
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www.nebraskasheriffs.com

The Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association website 
has all the county sheriffs’ contact information, 

links to dates of special training offered to 
law enforcement in Nebraska, links to county 

websites, and much, much more. There are also 
special businesses that help to sponsor this 

website with their ads. It pays to be a member.

The NebraskaSheriff
Official publication of the Nebraska 

Sheriffs’ Association

Published 2x yearly. 
All rights reserved. Copyright © 2019

The Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association, 
established in 1894, is the oldest 

organization of its kind in the nation. 

Mission Statement
To provide continuing education to 

Sheriffs’ Offices, youth, and the public in 
general. 

Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association 
2018-2019 President

Michael Robinson, Washington County

NSA Office & The Nebraska Sheriff 
Magazine

521 First Street | P.O. Box 10 
Milford, Nebraska 68405 

Executive Director: Taylor Moore
taylor@youraam.com

Editor: Kylie Schildt 
kylie@youraam.com

Contributers’ names are listed with their 
articles and do not necessarily represent 

the opinions of the Nebraska Sheriffs’ 
Association or imply their endorsement. 

Articles may be reproduced from the 
Nebraska Sheriff magazine as long as 

proper credit is given to the original author 
and the Nebraska Sheriff magazine. 

Please feel free to contact us with any 
questions or suggestions regarding the 

magazine. 

www.nebraskasheriffs.com

Dedicated to the youth 
of Nebraska.

Committed to Nebraska Youth for over 125 years! In its mission statement, The 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association has included “dedicated to the youth of Nebraska.” 
Over the years, association members have consistently worked to educate children 
and teens on the dangers of distracted driving and drug and alcohol abuse.
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ARTHUR COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Bill Simpson
207 West Heath Street

Arthur, NE 69121
Phone: (308) 764-9011

bill991@neb-sandhills.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

BANNER COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Stan McKnight
204 College Street #1
Harrisburg, NE 69345

Phone: (308) 436-5271
ssmcknight85@hotmail.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

BOONE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Denny Johnson
2017 S 5th Street
Albion, NE 68620

Phone: 402-395-2144
bcsheriff@frontiernet.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

 
BOX BUTTE COUNTY 

SHERIFFS' OFFICE
Tammy Mowry

512 Niobrara Ave
Alliance, NE 69301

Phone: 308-762-6464
bbcoso@telecomwest.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

A MESSAGE FROM NSA 
PRESIDENT

They say that ‘hindsight is
2020.’  I suspect as this 
year draws to a close, 
we will all be happy to 
view 2020 in the rearview 
mirror.

While it has been a most 
challenging year for us 
all, I’m proud to say the 
COVID-19 Emergency 
didn’t slow the Nebraska 
Sheriff’s Association 
down. Rather, it

afforded us an opportunity to focus even more intently 
on our mission. Who we are, what we do and why we 
do it is never as important as when we must all stand 
together, community, state and nation, to meet such 
an arduous challenge.

One area of focus during my year as President has 
been on educating our youth, building trust and 
relationships between our youth and law enforcement. 
Across the state, we’ve maintained a positive presence 
in our schools. I’ve had the privilege of serving on a 
committee in my Keith County community that heads 
up fire, tornado and active shooter drills. We visited 
and ate lunch with students as often as possible. All 
these efforts are paying off, breaking down barriers 
and paving the way to better and safer
tomorrows.

On the subject of community, I’m very proud of NSA’s 
annual involvements in community events like the 
Special Olympics and the Torch Run kicking it off 
each year. Many of these special events had to be 
cancelled this year due to COVID-19. I speak for us all 
in saying that we are looking forward to participating 
again in 2021.

I’m grateful to you for standing with us. Your support 
has allowed your NSA to continue providing critical 
training and education for Nebraska’s Sheriff’s 
Departments, representing law enforcement’s 
interests before the legislature, and in partnering with 
the community.

I hope that as you read through this latest issue of your 
NSA’s newsletter, you will gain a deeper sense for the 
many places
and many ways in which your partnership makes a 
difference.

Knowing we have people like you standing with us 
makes a tremendous difference, especially at a time 
like this. We could not do what we do without engaged 
NSA members and friends like you. 

Thanks to you, we can all look forward to a brighter 
future.
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NEBRASKA SUPREME COURT MEDICAL MARIJUANA INITIATIVE 
FROM FALL ELECTION BALLOT
by Bill Kelly, Senior Producer/Reporter, NET News

This summer, 123,000 people signed the petition, 
so there may be fierce support among Nebraskans 
favoring legalized medical marijuana use. Still, no 
one will get to vote on the issue this November.

On Thursday, the Nebraska Supreme Court issued 
a 5-2 split decision that removed this fall’s ballot 
issue.

Lancaster County Sheriff Terry Wagner, a long-
time marijuana opponent, challenged the ballot 
question before the Nebraska Supreme Court. He’s 
pleased with the court’s ruling.

“Medicinal marijuana always seems to be the first step in reaching for legalized recreational marijuana, and so this 
effort was no different than Colorado or any other state that’s done that.”

The merits of medical marijuana were not the issue before the appellate court. Wagner’s attorneys argued 
last week how proponents presented the question to voters was so flawed as to require it be removed from 
consideration by voters.

According to the language on the ballot, approved by Secretary of State Robert Evnen, a yes vote would add a 
Constitutional amendment giving Nebraskans the right to use, purchase and produce cannabis for serious medical 
conditions if recommended by a doctor.

The opinion released Thursday determined the result would mean several state law changes, including possession, 
use in public, being under the influence at work, and insurance coverage. According to the court, each represented 
separate issues that could not be rolled in a single ballot question.

“If voters are to intelligently adopt a State policy with regard to medicinal cannabis use,” the justices wrote, “they 
must first be allowed to decide that issue alone, unencumbered by other subjects.”

Two of the justices, Judges Jonathan Papik and Lindsey Miller-Lerman, dissented in the opinion, something rare 
for the Nebraska Supreme Court. The dissenters argued the topics were closely enough related to warrant being 
grouped in a single ballot question. The unfavorable ruling represents the latest failure for medical cannabis 
supporters in the courts and the Nebraska State Legislature.

One of the petition drive leaders, State Senator Anna Wishart, told NET News, “I’m very sad.”

Her voice noticeably emotional, she said she had “put a lot of her heart into this effort” and spoke of others who 
worked on the petition drive “who are really struggling with serious medical conditions.

“Just the thought of them having to wait longer is very sad.”

Marijuana use is legal in 33 states. Five other states, Arizona, Mississippi, Montana, New Jersey, and South Dakota, 
will have the opportunity to vote on legalization this election year.
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BURT COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Robert Pickell
111 N 13th Street

Tekamah, NE 68061
Phone: 402-374-2900

burtcosheriff@abbnebraska.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

BUTLER COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Tom Dion
451 N 5th Street

David City, NE 68632
Phone: 402-367-7400

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

CEDAR COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Larry Koranda
101 E Centre St

Hartington, NE 68739
Phone: 402-254-6884

sheriff@hartel.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

COLFAX COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Paul Kruse
411 E 11th Street

Schuyler, NE 68661
Phone: 402-352-8514

pkruse@colfaxne.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

NEBRASKA SHERIFF FINDS  
$1.9 MILLION DURING 
TRAFFIC STOP ON I-80
By: Nancy Gaarder, Omaha World Herald

A traffic stop on Interstate 80 yielded $1.9 million 
in cash, after a Nebraska sheriff pulled over a 
pickup for a traffic violation.

At 9:35 a.m. Wednesday, Seward County Sheriff 
Mike Vance stopped a Chevy Silverado pickup 
from Ohio for failing to signal a lane change.

Vance became suspicious and asked the driver 
for permission to search the vehicle, according 
to a statement from the Sheriff’s Office. Vance’s 
police dog, Igor, indicated the possibility of 
contraband and a full search was conducted 
with the assistance of other officers.

The money was found in a duffel bag in the rear 
of the truck.

The driver, a 42-year-old man from Toledo, has 
been arrested on suspicion of currency violations 
and money laundering, according to the Sheriff’s 
Office. Federal charges are pending.

KWIK STOP 
CONVENIENCE 

STORES 
22 Locations Open 
North Platte (6 locations) Kearney (3 locations) 
Imperial Ogallala Central City Oshkosh Grant 

Kimball Hershey Mitchell Morrill Clarks 
St. Paul Gibbon Benkelman Holyoke, CO 
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Investigator Herrera Remembered, 
Continued from page 1...
Earlier in the day,  a cadre of police motorcycles and 
patrol cars escorted the body of Investigator Mario 
Herrera once again. As had been the case when 
his body was returned home from the University of 
Nebraska Medical Center, hundreds of people lined 
the streets as the procession passed.

Earl Lawrence, the father of a member of the Lincoln 
Police Department, stood outside Bryan East Hospital 
“to show our support for the Lincoln police” because 
“they do so much for the community.”

A group of kids held hand made signs across the 
Calvary Cemetary reading “back the blue,” and 
“Forever in our hearts.” Their mother, Tammy Beck, 

felt “the more signs and flags for the family, the better” and a good lesson for her 
children to show their appreciation to law enforcement.

Most people never knew the officer during his 23 years of service but followed his struggle to live during his last 
two and a half weeks.

Lining the last few blocks of the motorcade route into the arena were police cars from police and sheriff agencies 
from all over the state and throughout the region. Cuming County, Madison County, South Sioux City, Yutan, and 
Ogallala all made the trip. Prison guards, conservation officers, and railroad police represented their branches 
of law enforcement. Small groups of officers in their dress uniforms and white gloves waited for the arrival of 
the entourage.

Gary Smith, Chaplin for the Lincoln County Sheriff’s Office and North Platte Police, said of the number of uniforms 
he was “impressed, but I expected it.”

After three decades of police work, Smith has attended five police funerals, and it’s a stark reminder of the 
dangers of their work.

“Our wives never know whether we’re going to come home that night or not, so it’s very important that we as a 
brotherhood and a fraternity honor those who have given the ultimate sacrifice.”

Sgt. Adam DeBall drove the 500 miles to represent the Cheyenne Wyoming Police Department, explaining, 
“it’s important for me to be here just because I may not know the person, but it could be me, or it could be  
somebody I work with.”

A brigade of bagpipers opened the Catholic mass inside the Pinnacle Bank Arena. Clergy waved incense and 
shared scripture in front of a huge 
blue backdrop.

Mourners sat a safe distance apart, 
a condition of holding a funeral 
during a pandemic. Chief of Police 
Jeff Bliemeister was unable to 
attend the service while he remains 
in quarantine. Speaking by way of 
a video feed, Bliemeister spoke 
directly to Herrera’s wife Carrie, and 
said, “I hope you feel proud.”

The presiding priest spoke of 
Herrera’s humor and his legendary Herrera’s brother Franciso 

(LNK-TV)

Members of the Patriot 
Guard arrive at Calvary 
Cemetary (Photo: Lauren 
Dietrich)

Investigator Mario Herrera

Mass at Pinnacle Bank Arena (LNK-TV)
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CUMING COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Bradley Boyum
200 S Lincoln Street #203

West Point, NE 68788
Phone: 402-372-6019

cumingcountysheriff@gmail.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

CUSTER COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Daniel Osmond
116 S 11th Ave

Broken Bow, NE 68822
Phone: 308-872-6418

dosmond@custercounty.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

 
DAKOTA COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Christopher Kleinberg
1601 Broadway Street
Dakota City, NE 68731
Phone: 402-987-2174

CKleinberg@dakotacosheriff.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

long and oft-told anecdotes. Apparently, fellow 
officers heard his stories so often they kept a 
running tally of those repeated most often.

He also spoke of the family’s understanding of 
Herrera’s passion for life and his energy, even as 
he fought for his life in a hospital bed.

“So this man, who lived his life a hundred percent 
of the way, his daughter Olivia even noticed this 
in his last days, in his last hours, he was giving a 
hundred percent, just to breath.”

Mario’s brother Francisco laughed through tears 
in the eulogy while sharing fond memories, 
including his visit with his brother just days 
before the shooting.

Francisco was especially taken by comments he 
read in an online memorial from a family who had 
suffered a suicide. Herrera had been dispatched 
to their home.

“The mom spoke of Mario saying few words, 
and I knew she saw what I saw. There was a 
tenderness and a sweetness and a vulnerability 
in Mario’s eyes. There was a lightness in his eyes. 
He was an immediate friend, and I will miss that 
the most.

There was a private gathering at Calvary Catholic 
cemetery near downtown. His fellow officers 
provided a final farewell with a 21 gun salute, a 
flyover of police helicopters, and the playing of 
taps.

During the service, the presiding priest mentioned 
Mario Herrera converted to Catholicism nine 
years ago and chose as his patron saint, Saint 
Michael, who did battle with dragons, a defender 
of those at the hour of death. Investigator Herrera 
was wearing his St. Michael medallion the day he 
was shot.

Law Enforcement agencies from across the 
region await the motorcade. (Photo: Bill Kelly)

Lancaster County deputies salute as the motorcade passes.
(Photo: Bill Kelly)



The NebraskaSheriff14

ABANDONED VEHICLES A ‘PROBLEM’: OMAHA RECEIVES MORE 
THAN 4,000 COMPLAINTS A YEAR
By: Jessica Wade, Omaha World Herald

The blue SUV had been parked in front of the Omaha Bike 
Project near 33rd and California Streets, with its windows down, 
for more than three months.

After multiple calls to the Mayor’s Hotline failed to yield results, 
Chris Foster, a member of the Gifford Park Neighborhood 
Association, said he and his neighbors considered pulling the 
SUV into the middle of the street and then calling 911.

“They’d have to deal with it then,” Foster said.

But it didn’t come to that. When Foster drove by the bike shop Sept. 4, the SUV was gone.

Each month, Omahans like Foster report a range of problems to the Mayor’s Hotline. Abandoned vehicles often 
are near the top of the list.

In August, 715 of 2,554 reports to the hotline concerned nuisance vehicles, including those abandoned on streets 
and private property.

In 2019, the hotline received 4,366 reports of abandoned vehicles, making it the second-most-reported issue 
behind 40,669 pothole complaints, according to the Mayor’s Office.

Foster said the SUV was just one example of a nuisance vehicle in his neighborhood. He often gets calls from 
neighbors who have tried to have someone with the hotline or Omaha police do something about unlicensed 
or illegally parked vehicles.

“And then when nothing is done,” he said, “people start thinking about other ways to solve the problem.

“We shouldn’t be vigilantes about this, and we didn’t (move the SUV), but we thought about it and we talked 
about it.”

Abandoned vehicles have been a problem for years, said Omaha City Councilman Pete Festersen.

During the time Festersen spent as deputy chief of staff to Mayor Mike Fahey, 2001 to 2005, he said, abandoned 
cars were among the most common complaints to the hotline.

“In the last year or two, most major crime indicators have been trending down, with the exception of stolen 
vehicles,” Festersen said. “In conversations with the police, I don’t think they can attribute it to any one thing.”

Where the cars are left, he said, seems “fairly random.”

Anne Collett Cornell said a car seemed to appear out of nowhere in mid-July near her house in the Aksarben 
area.

“We don’t really know how it got there or why,” she said.

After it stayed in one spot for about a week, Collett Cornell called the Mayor’s Hotline.



15The NebraskaSheriff     

DAWSON COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Ken Moody
709 N Grant Street

Lexington, NE 68850
Phone: 

kmoody@dcleo.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

DIXON COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Don Taylor
302 W 3rd Street
Ponca, NE 68770

Phone: 402-755-2255
dixonso@gpcom.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

FRANKLIN COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Jerry Archer
405 15th Avenue

Franklin, NE 68939
Phone: 308-425-6231

sheriff@franklin.nacone.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

Collett Cornell said she was told that because 
of COVID-19, the impound lot was out of room, 
so the car wouldn’t be towed right away.

She then contacted her City Council 
representative, Chris Jerram, and the car was 
soon towed away. It had been five weeks since 
the car appeared.

Just because someone calls the hotline about a 
car doesn’t automatically mean it will be towed. 
That’s in part because not all cars that are 
reported abandoned actually are.

Some vehicles are owned by people who left 
or parked them on the side of the road with the 
intention of returning to retrieve them.

A more accurate label for these vehicles is 
“dead storage,” said Lt. Charles Ott of the Police 
Department’s neighborhood services unit.

“Dead storage vehicles and abandoned vehicles 
are not always the same thing,” Ott said.

To Ott, “abandoned” means a person has left 
the vehicle somewhere with no intention of 
reclaiming it, often because the vehicle had 
been stolen.

A dead storage vehicle is a vehicle left unmoved 
on a public street by the owner for more than 
48 hours, Ott said. Vehicles such as these aren’t 
towed until 48 hours after a yellow sticker is 
left on the vehicle to give notice to the owner 
that it could be declared dead storage and 
impounded.

Reports of such vehicles also aren’t always 
checked out right away. An abandoned vehicle 
call is considered a low priority by the Police 
Department. Most complaints about dead 
storage vehicles come in through the Mayor’s 
Hotline, not through 911 calls, Ott said.
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Continued on next page...

Continued from previous page...

When an officer does respond to an abandoned vehicle call, 
determining whether the vehicle has been stolen usually is the 
first step they take. It’s a common problem. Between January 
and July of this year, 1,477 stolen vehicles were reported to 
Omaha police, according to Police Department statistics.

Ott said that if a vehicle has been reported and the owner can’t 
be contacted but the vehicle is legally parked and hasn’t been reported stolen, it usually will be left where it is. If 
there are indications that the vehicle could have been stolen but the theft has not yet been reported, the officer 
most likely will have the vehicle impounded if the owner can’t be found.

If the vehicle in question was not reported stolen, Ott said, the officer will attempt to contact the owner to ask if 
he or she knows the location of the vehicle or why it is at a particular location.

A car sitting on private property and not a city street is a bit more complicated to deal with, Ott said.

Vehicles can be towed only from city streets, not private property, unless a vehicle is determined to have been 
stolen or if property owners call about abandoned vehicles on their land.

An officer also can leave a “Notice of Nuisance” at the property and take enforcement action 10 days later with 
a search warrant, Ott said.

The vehicles that are towed away by the city end up in the Police Department’s Vehicle Impound Lot. They sit 
there for at least 30 days before they’re auctioned to the public.

Omaha Police Capt. Edward Reyes said people typically get their cars out of impound before the 30 days are up.

Though Foster and Collett Cornell were told by the Mayor’s Hotline that the lot was at capacity, Reyes said the 
lot may have been near capacity in March but was never full.

The public, cash-only auctions were paused in March due to COVID-19 and resumed June 27. They’re held on 
Saturdays, with dates determined by what inventory is available.
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FRONTIER COUNTY 
SHERIFF'S OFFICE

Daniel Rupp
308 Center Ave N
Curtis, NE 69025

Phone: 308-367-4411
nb03200@curtis-ne.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

GAGE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Millard Gustafson
612 Lincoln Street

Beatrice, NE 68310
Phone: 402-223-5221
mwg903@gcsone.us

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

GARDEN COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Michelle Quinn
611 Main Street

Oshkosh, NE 69154
Phone: 308-772-3540

mquinn@gardencountysheriff.
org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

GARFIELD COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Larry Donner
250 S 8th Avenue

Burwell, NE 68823
Phone: 308-346-5150

gcso@nctc.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

Vehicles incur storage fees the longer they’re 
left in impound.

Current impound lot charges include a $95 
tow fee, $60 administration fee and $20 
storage fee.

Typically, between 70 and 120 vehicles 
that range from functional to salvage are 
auctioned.

The auctioning of Omaha’s abandoned 
vehicles contributed more than $1.1 million to 
the city’s general fund in 2019, which goes to 
all city departments.

Overall, the Omaha Vehicle Impound Lot 
contributed $3,514,510 to the general fund in 
2019, according to city revenue reports.

The impound lot’s website notes that keys 
to the vehicles that are auctioned are not 
guaranteed.
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POLICY ON INMATE HEALTHCARE LEADS TO POOR HEALTH 
OUTCOMES, INCREASED REOFFENDING

The National Association of Counties and National 
Sheriffs’ Association details the impact of the Medicaid 
Inmate Exclusion Policy on non-convicted detainees

By Sarah Calams, Corrections1

WASHINGTON — A report by the National Association of 
Counties (NACo) and National Sheriffs’ Association (NSA) found 
that the Medicaid Inmate Exclusion Policy (MIEP), which takes 
federal healthcare benefits away from those who have been 
admitted to jail, leads to poor health outcomes and increased 
reoffending.

The NACo-NSA Joint Task Force report provides a pre-trial 
population overview, their healthcare needs and how they’re 
currently receiving healthcare. It provides recommendations 
and best practices for policy makers, local governments and 
justice systems.  

The report also details the implications of MIEP, which takes 
away benefits such as Medicaid, Medicare and the Children’s 
Health Insurance Program (CHIP) for juveniles upon admission. 

The policy, according to the report, doesn’t recognize the difference between pre-trial and convicted detainees.  

Under current law, detainees who post bail can keep their healthcare coverage. However, for those who are 
unable to post bail, they face a coverage gap. The coverage gap, according to research, leads to higher rates of 
reoffending, resulting in over-incarceration.

“It is imperative that every one of us speak up, speak loud for what we need to continue to provide healthcare to 
those who have not been convicted of a crime and to ensure that our jails are safe and providing the programs 
they need,” David Mahoney, NSA’s vice president, said.  

The NACo-NSA Joint Task Force report provides a 
pre-trial population overview, their healthcare needs 
and how they’re currently receiving healthcare. 
(AP Photo/Rich Pedroncelli)
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GREELEY COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

David Weeks
101 S Kildare St

Greeley, NE 68842
Phone: 308-428-2395

dweeks962@yahoo.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

HAMILTON COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Kirk Handrup
715 12th St

Aurora, NE 68818
Phone: 402-694-6936

countysheriff@hamilton.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

HARLAN COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Chris Becker
706 2nd St

Alma, NE 68920
Phone: 308-928-2147

hclaw@harlan.nacone.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

HOWARD COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Thomas Busch
612 Indian St # 13
St. Paul, NE 68873

Phone: 308-754-5433

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

THE NEBRASKA SHERIFFS’ ASSOCIATION 
keeps diligent watch over the Unicameral 
for legislative actions that will affect 
counties in the state and that are of 
special interest to law enforcement.

Mahoney, who’s also a sheriff in Dane County, 
Wis., said repealing MIEP for pre-trial detainees 
would “not only be the right thing to do, it would 
be the smart thing to do.” 

Furthermore, the report claims that access 
to federal health benefits for non-convicted 
detainees would improve “coordination of care 
while decreasing short-term costs to local 
taxpayers and long-term costs to the federal 
government.” 

Ultimately, the report calls for Section 1905(a)(A) 
of the Social Security Act (MIEP) to be “clarified and 
interpreted to allow the continuation of federal 
benefits, such as Medicaid, Medicare and CHIP 
for those enrolled and eligible individuals who 
are pending disposition in local jails, especially 
those individuals suffering from mental health, 
substance abuse and/or other chronic illnesses, 
in accordance with their Constitutional rights to 
due process and equal protection under the Fifth 
and 14th Amendments.” 
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NEBRASKA STAYS THE COURSE TO NG911

By Dave Sankey, Director State 911 Department

As the nation and world continues to deal with COVID-19 and life as we knew 
it before the pandemic has changed, somethings remain the same. Despite 
everything, the state’s efforts to deploy Next Generation 911 (NG911) remain on 
track. During the pandemic, the 911 Service System Advisory Committee (911 
SSAC) and its working groups have been meeting virtually, continuing their efforts 
to develop the guidance needed as we move toward implementation.

In February, funding recommendations, presented by the funding working 
group were approved by the 911 SSAC and presented to PSC Commissioners. 
Commissioners then approved an Order, opening a docket to consider the 
recommendations and receive public comment. The docket and comments 
can be viewed on the Next Generation 911 page of the PSC website - www.psc.

nebraska.gov. Commissioners and PSC staff will 
now review the comments to help refine the 
funding proposal. The creation of a funding plan 
is a big step in the implementation process. 

Another big step was taken in March, with the 
release by State Purchasing of the Request 
For Proposal (RFP) seeking vendor(s) for an 
Emergency Services Internet Protocol Network 
(ESInet) and Next Generation 911 Core Services 
to connect the Public Safety Answering Points 

(PSAPs) across 
the state to the 
statewide 911 
service system. 
Bids for the RFP 
were received by 
the first part of 
June. Evaluations 
were then 
conducted and 
returned to State 
Purchasing. Oral 
presentations will 
now be held before 
a vendor or vendors 
are selected. We 
are hopeful the 
process will be 
completed by this 
fall.

The coronavirus 
pandemic may 
have altered our 
daily lives, but 

nelottery.com
Must be 19. Please play responsibly.

Nebraska Problem Gambling Help Line:
833-BETOVER (238-6837).
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JOHNSON COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Scott Walton
222 S 4th Street

Tecumseh, NE 68450
Phone: 402-335-3307
jcso@windstream.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

KEARNEY COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Scott White
246 North Colorado Ave

Minden, NE 68959
Phone: 308-832-2805

swhitekcso@gmail.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

KNOX COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Don Henery
206 Main Street

Center, NE 68724
Phone: 402-288-4261

kcso@gpcom.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

LOUP COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Trevor Kraus
404 4th Street

Taylor, NE 68879
Phone: 308-942-3435

sheriff@nctc.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

hasn’t stopped us from continuing to accomplish 
important milestones toward the implementation 
of NG911. We thank our committee and working 
group members for their continued dedication 
to this process and look forward with excitement 
to the future of public safety communications in 
Nebraska.
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INTERSTATE COMPACT RULES:
NEBRASKA’S RESPONSIBILITY TO ENFORCE

By Sally Reinhardt-Stewart, Parole Deputy Compact Administrator

A number of new Compact Rule Amendments were adopted during the Annual Business Meeting of the 
Interstate Commission for Adult Offender Supervision on October 9, 2019, in San Diego, California.  The new Rule 
Amendments, effective April 1, 2020, are available on the Commission’s website https://www.interstatecompact.
org.  As a Compact member state, Nebraska is responsible for the enforcement of the Rules.  Although the Rules 
that affect local jails did not change, they are of such importance that we wanted to take this opportunity to 
highlight them.  

Rule 5.106 Cost of incarceration in receiving state
A receiving state shall be responsible for the cost of detaining the offender in the receiving state pending the 
offender’s retaking by the sending state.

As you may be aware, Nebraska Revised Statute 83-1,119 provides for parolees to be detained in a local jail when 
there is reasonable cause to believe the parolee has violated parole conditions or is about to do so and that 
the parolee will attempt to leave the jurisdiction or place lives or property in danger.  In such circumstances, an 
Apprehension-Detention Request (parole hold) is placed with the jail by the Division of Parole Supervision to hold 
the offender in custody.

There are a number of timelines involved in the retaking process, which will have a bearing on how long an 
offender remains in custody on a parole hold.  Additionally, 
if an offender has pending charges, those also play a role in 
the length of time an offender remains in custody.  Compact 
Rule 5.101-1 Pending felony or violent crime charges states:  
Notwithstanding any other rule, if an offender is charged 
with a subsequent felony or violent crime, the offender 
shall not be retaken or ordered to return until criminal 
charges have been dismissed, sentence has been satisfied, 
or the offender has been released to supervision for the 
subsequent offense, unless the sending and receiving 
states mutually agree to the retaking or return.  

For offenders who violate conditions of supervision that 
rise to the level of retaking, the following Rules apply:

Rule 4.109 Violation report(s) requiring retaking
(a) A receiving state shall notify a sending state of an act 
or pattern of behavior requiring retaking within 30 calendar 
days of discovery or determination by submitting a violation 
report.

In (c) (1) of this same Rule, the sending state is required to 
respond to the violation report no later than 10 business 
days.  The sending state can either issue a warrant to retake 
the offender or order the offender to return to the sending 
state.  
  
Rule 5.105 Time allowed for retaking an offender
A sending state shall retake an offender within 30 calendar 
days after the offender has been taken into custody on 

Bullet Weights   would like to thank
the Hall County Sheriff’s Office

for all their hard work.

www.bulletweights.com

Alda, Nebraska

Fishing, Hunting and Marine Products
for the Sportsman
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MERRICK COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

John Westman
1821 16th Avenue

Central City, NE 68826
Phone: 308-946-2345

merrickcountysheriff@gmail.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

NANCE COUNTY SHERIFFS' OFFICE
Ben Bakewell

209 Esther Street
Fullerton, NE 68638

Phone: 308-536-2452
nancesheriff@nance.nacone.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

NEMAHA COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Brent Lottman
1805 N Street

Auburn, NE 68305
Phone: 402-274-3139

blottman@nemahasheriff.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

NUCKOLLS COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Brad Baker
150 Main Street

Nelson, NE 68961
Phone: 402-225-2831

ncsheriffbaker@gmail.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

the sending state’s warrant and the offender 
is being held solely on the sending state’s 
warrant.  

For situations in which there is a parole hold, 
upon receipt of the sending state’s warrant, 
the Division of Parole Supervision will send a 
Release Request to the jail to lift its parole hold 
and the jail will await retaking of the offender 
by the sending state.  

However, if the sending state orders an 
offender to return, the process for requesting 
reporting instructions then commences and 
the offender will subsequently be released 
from jail to report as instructed to the sending 
state. 

Finally, Rule 5.111 Denial of bail or other release 
conditions to certain offenders states, “An 
offender against whom retaking procedures 
have been instituted by a sending or receiving 
state shall not be admitted to bail or other 
release conditions in any state.”

We realize that due to space limitations there 
is a need to have offenders retaken as soon 
as possible.  However, please be assured 
Nebraska’s Compact Offices place a priority 
on notifying sending states as expeditiously 
as possible when violations occur that require 
retaking.  

Should there be questions regarding the state’s 
responsibility to detain Compact offenders or 
the retaking process, please do not hesitate to 
contact the following:

Probation: 
Catherine Corbet
402-471-4930
catherine.corbet@nebraska.gov

Parole: 
Sally Reinhardt-Stewart
402-479-5768
sally.reinhardt-stewart@nebraska.gov
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SHERIFF: RIOTERS TOOK A TOLL ON DEPUTIES; PROMISES MORE 
CROWD CONTROL TRAINING

by Bill Kelly, Senior Producer/Reporter, NET News

The Lancaster County Sheriff tells NET News some of his deputies 
considered leaving law enforcement after facing three nights of civil 
unrest late last month. None have resigned, but he’s adding more 
training on crowd control.

The comments came in an interview with Sheriff Terry Wagner, focusing 
on what the department learned during the disturbances.

The Sheriff maintains responsibility for security at the Lincoln-Lancaster 
Hall of Justice. When protesters used the building as a symbolic focal 
point for their anger over racial inequality, Wagner was in the thick of 
the decision making over how to respond to protesters, the riots that 
followed, and the public response.

In the days that followed, supervisors interviewed every deputy involved in the melee. Each could say their piece 
and reflect on how the command staff handled the response.

(Sheriff Terry Wagner) We had some questions about the tactics that, you know, to try to disperse the crowds and 
those kinds of things. And so we learned a lot from each other. And, you know, a lot of good suggestions came 
out of it.

(Bill Kelly, NET News) The interviews you did with personnel. 
What most surprised you what you heard from the officers 
who were I in the front of the building that night.

(Wagner)  Well, they were a little frustrated. I’ll go back 
to Saturday night. They were a little discouraged that the 
constant verbal barrage they took with the protesters right 
in their faces. How long we’re going to let that go on? While 
these protests may have been peaceful, for the most part 

initially on. They were never 
legal. They never had the 
permitting that’s required 
by city ordinance. So how 
long we’re going to, you 
know, keep our employees 
out there, and then we 
started receiving projectiles. 
Water bottles and fireworks. 
Bottles filled with gasoline 
and with human excrement.

So that’s when the decision 
was made to move the 
crowd away from this 
building. And the other thing 
that was really, really difficult 
for our employees was to 
watch the rioters by that 

Lancaster Sheriff Captain Josh Clark listens as a 
protester shares concerns about police brutality.
(AP Photo/Rich Pedroncelli)

Officer with tear gas launcher. 
(Photos: Bill Kelly/NET News)

HIGH RESOLUTION ON DEMAND IP VIDEO RECORDING SYSTEMS 
Increase efficiency and minimize risk 

through the recording and management of interviews 

ONE TOUCH HIGH RESOLUTION RECORDING 
AND SECURE ENTERPRISE VIDEO MANAGEMENT SOLUTION 

bfagerstrom@wahltek.com 1.800.995.9245 www.wahltek.com 
Contact us today for more information or to arrange a  demonstration 
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OTOE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Colin Caudill
1021 Central Avenue #1
Nebraska City, NE 68410

Phone: 402-873-9560
ccaudill@otoesheriff.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

PAWNEE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Jayme Reed
PO Box 267

Pawnee City, NE 68420
Phone: 402-852-2969

pawcounty2969@yahoo.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

PHELPS COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Gene Samuelson
715 5th Avenue #20
Holdrege, NE 68949

Phone: 308-991-3607
gene@phelpscountyso.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

PIERCE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Rick Eberhardt
111 W Court Street #7

Pierce, NE 68767
Phone: 402-329-6346

piercecountyso@ptcnet.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

point, committing crimes and not taking action 
to arrest them.

Wagner says his 
first goal was 
always the safety 
of his deputies 
and the officers 
supplying back-up 
from Lincoln Police 
and the Nebraska 
State Patrol. On 
the second night, 
he says there were 
especially nervous 
moments when 
d e m o n s t r a t o r s 
observed by 
helicopter and 
drone, could be 
seen attempting 
to surround some 
teams of officers on 
the ground.

(Kelly) Is there something you’ll review 
procedurally or administratively to address the 
concerns that those folks had then?

(Wagner)  Well, you know, every night, we 
learned something, and we adjusted our 
tactics to the next day. Saturday night, I know 
everybody thinks or is on the impression that 
if we had made arrests earlier, we may have 
avoided some of the millions of dollars of 
damage on the Lincoln Mall. Having said that, 
that was one of the decisions on Sunday night 
is that we were going to try to disperse the 
crowds after the curfew took effect. And if they 
wouldn’t, just first start making arrests sooner 
than later to try to avoid the problems we had 
the night before.

Deputies guard courthouse perimeter prior to 
the curfew deadline.

Officers equipped for crowd 
control arrests wait inside 
courthouse.
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(Kelly) In retrospect, do you think you should have made arrests 
earlier?

(Wagner)  Absolutely. I think it would have, you know, solved a 
lot of problems. And I think the other thing that we, we talked 
about a lot was, we needed to do a better job of identifying the 
non-protesters in the group that were agitators. And, you know, 
on some of the footage, you could see people infiltrating who 
were not really protesting. They were just criminals waiting for an 
opportunity to commit those crimes. And that’s what they did.

(Kelly) Describe what you saw that made it obvious to you that 
there were some of those elements involved.

(Wagner)  Those folks come in, and they’ve got protective gear 
on because they realize that they’re probably we’re going to do 
battle, basically.
    
(Kelly) Once that group begins to move, there was a full 40-minutes 
worth of warning ahead of time. Once the group begins to move, is 
there any effort to deal with arrests rather than a push?

(Wagner)  Nobody’s naive enough to think of 
several officers walk up to people and saying, 
‘you’re in violation of the protest of the curfew. 
You need to go over to that vehicle so you can 
be transported to jail.’ Well, anybody in the right 
mind knows that’s not going to happen. When the 
decision was made, we’re going to start arresting 
curfew violators. It has to be done quickly and 
decisively to prevent injury to either the protester 
or the officers involved. We want to get people 
restrained as quickly as possible so they can’t fight 
back and escalate the situation.

(Kelly) There’s reviewing this specific instance, and 
then there’s applying it to training and policy and 
procedure later. Are there things that occurred that 
you think will end up changing training and, and 
tactics and individual skills?

(Wagner)  We’ve already talked about that. A large 
number of our deputies have never been trained in crowd control such as that. And so we’re going to make sure 
everybody gets at least a basic orientation in crowd control tactics.

(Kelly) Did that put some of them at an individual disadvantage on those nights?

(Wagner)  Yeah, absolutely. I mean, they were, they were in a position maybe up around this building on the 
veranda. But their charge was to keep the crowd at bay, and they maybe didn’t have the equipment or the or the 
training necessary to do that, you know, one on one, no problem on 10 or 15 people that would have been an issue.

(Kelly) Has this had? Has this taken a toll on some of your officers?

(Wagner)  Oh, without a doubt, I mean, it. There were several of our employees who are combat veterans of 
Afghanistan in Iraq. That said, this was as bad as it was there on Saturday night when, you know, they’re down the 
street a way. People are throwing objects at them. They describe it as a war zone and as bad as seen in combat. 

Demonstrators at the May 31 protest at the courthouse. 
(Photos: Bill Kelly/NET News)
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PLATTE COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Edward Wemhoff
2610 14th Street

Columbus, NE 68601
Phone: 402-564-9077

sheriff@plattene.us

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

POLK COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Dwaine Ladwig
251 N Main Street

Osceola, NE 68651
Phone: 402-747-2231

dladwig@pcsheriff.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

RICHARDSON 
COUNTY SHERIFFS' 

OFFICE

Don Pounds
65086 706 Trail

Falls City, NE 68355
Phone: 402-245-2479

rcso919@outlook.com

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

SAUNDERS COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Kevin Stukenholtz
387 N Chestnut Street #3

Wahoo, NE 68066
Phone: 402-443-8143

kstukenholtz@co.saunders.ne.us

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

And constant vitriol that’s being spewed into law 
enforcement officers. At times it is unnerving. 
And I think it’s gotten some folks rethinking their 
career choices.

(Kelly) Have you had any resignations yet?

(Wagner)  No, we have not.

(Kelly) So is there anything that you feel like 
constituted use of excessive force by your folks 
in retrospect

(Wagner)  No, not that I have seen in the review 
that we did.

(Kelly) After the 31st, the mood changed a lot in 
front of the courthouse. What changed? 

(Wagner)  Well, I think, I think law enforcement 
decisive action on Sunday night, let the 
protesters know that we weren’t going to tolerate 
lawlessness amongst them. While we protect 
their right to protest, we’re not going to accept 
any lawlessness. I think they realized that.   So 
I think that was really, really helpful in keeping 
Monday night’s protests, much quieter. We made 
a conscious decision to put up a barrier around 
the front of our building. People didn’t cross it. 
We kept our reactionary forces inside out of their 
sight so that they didn’t really have anybody to 
scream and yell at. In hindsight, that may be a 
good thing to do in certain circumstances. That 
worked out pretty well too.

Lancaster County Sheriff Terry Wagner. He’s 
not the only agency reviewing tactics and 
procedures. Police agencies in Omaha and 
Lincoln are in the process of reviewing crowd 
control and lethal force policies.

Victory Marine
1500 WMilitary, Fremont

www.victorymarinellc.com
402.721.1341
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SARPY COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPUTIES OFFERING TO PICK UP AND 
DELIVER GROCERIES, MEDICATIONS

By Mia Azizah World-Herald staff writer - Mar 28, 2020

During the COVID-19 pandemic, Sarpy County Sheriff Jeff Davis wants people who should be at home to stay at 
home. An errand to pick up groceries and medicine shouldn’t get in the way of staying safe.

The Sheriff’s Office and Sarpy County Human Services are trying to help make that happen by picking up and 
delivering food, medication and other necessities to seniors, caretakers and those who are sick at home.

The pickup and delivery service is free and available only to Sarpy County residents.

Residents can call the Sheriff’s Office help line at 402-593-1593. Sheriff’s deputies, in uniform and in a marked 
cruiser, will pick up and deliver from the following stores and pharmacies:
• All five Sarpy County Walgreens locations.
• Papillion’s Walmart near 72nd and Centennial Road.
• Target near 84th and Centennial Road.
• Baker’s near 36th and Twin Creek Drive.
• Springfield Drug near 144th and Main Streets.

So far, the first week’s orders have included a stuffed bear to help a Papillion resident dealing with anxiety from 
the quarantine, a medication and three grocery store orders, Deputy Sheriff Kris Yount said.

Alan Lewis | 502.974.0971 | alewis@kiesler.com

Jennifer Ables | 812.288.5740x1158 | jables@kiesler.com
Call for state contract pricing;
available on select products.
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 SEWARD COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Mike Vance
261 South 8th Street

Seward, NE 68434
Phone: 402-643-2359

mvance@co.seward.ne.us

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

SHERMAN COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Michael Jepsen
630 O Street

Loup City, NE 68853
Phone: 308-745-1511

shermancoso@sherman.nacone.org

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

SIOUX COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Chad McCumbers
409 Main Street

Harrison, NE 69346
Phone: 308-668-2418

siouxsheriff@qwestoffice.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

STANTON COUNTY 
SHERIFFS' OFFICE

Michael Unger
804 Ivy Street

Stanton, NE 68779
Phone: 402-439-2212

msunger@stanton.net

Proud member of the 
Nebraska Sheriffs’ Association.

See pages 27-37 for county businesses that are 
supporters of their local sheriff’s office and the NSA!

Yount said more Sarpy County residents are 
expected to use the service as word gets out.

“I think it’s a great thing what we are doing 
because it helps people who should be 
quarantined or those who choose to be 
quarantined,” Yount said.

Those who use the service must provide their 
name, address and phone number. Deputies 
will then pick up items that are paid for and 
called in ahead of time. They will not shop for 
residents or pay for the items. The help line is 
available for requests Monday through Friday 
from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. Unless it is an emergency, 
requests received after 4 p.m. will be addressed 
the following business day.

To reduce contact, deputies will use drive-
thrus when available. They will leave residents’ 
items at the door and wait to leave until they are 
retrieved.

One goal of the service is to combat scammers 
who offer to pick up supplies for homebound 
residents but then take the money, without 
delivering the requested items, Yount said.

Sarpy County Board Chairman Don Kelly 
applauded the service for keeping the public 
safe and taking care of those who are vulnerable.

“When circumstances are at their worst, 
government should be at its best — serving 
the needs of the people,” Kelly said in a press 
release.
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WHAT IS A COP?

By: Sgt. Winston Cavendish S.P.D. (retired)

Cops are human, (believe it or not) just like the rest of us. They come in both sexes, but mostly male. They 
also come in various sizes. This sometimes depends on whether you are looking for one or trying to hide 
something. However, they are mostly big.

Cops are found everywhere, on land, on sea, in the car, on horse or sometimes in your hair. I spite of the fact 
that you can’t find one when you want one is pick up the phone.

Cops deliver lectures, babies, and bad news. They require to have the wisdom of Solomon, the disposition of 
a lamb and muscles of steel and are often accused of having a heart to match. He is the one who rings the 
doorbell, swallows hard and announces the passing of a love one, then spends the rest of the day wondering 
why he even took such a “crummy Job.”

On TV a cop is an oaf who couldn’t find a bull fiddle in a telephone booth. In real life he’s expected to find a 
little blond boy (About so high) in a crowd of half a million people. In fiction he gets help from private eyes, 
reporters and who-done- it fans, in real life, mostly all he gets from the public is, “I didn’t see nuttin.“

When he serves a summons, he’s a monster. If he lets you go, he’s a doll. To little kids he’s either a friend or 
a bogeyman, it depends on how the parents feel about it. He works around the clock split shifts, Sundays 
and holidays and it always kills him when a joker says, “Hey, tomorrow is Election Day, I’m off, let’s go fishing” 
(That’s the day he works 2o hours.)

A Cop is like the little girl, who when she was good, was very. Very good, and when she was bad, she was 
horrid. When a cop is good, “he’s getting paid for it.” 

When he makes a mistake, he’s a grafter, and that goes for the rest of them, too, When he shoots a stick – up 
man , he’s a hero, except when the stick-up man is only a kid, anybody could have seen that.

A Cop sees more misery, bloodshed, trouble and sunset than the average person. Like the postman, cops 
must also be on call in all kinds of weather. He’s uniform changes with the climate, but his outlook on life 
remains about the same. Mostly a blank, but hoping for a better world.

Cop’s like days off, vacations, and coffee. They don’t like auto horns, family fights and anonymous letter 
writers. They have unions, but they can’t strike. 

This is a reminder that the Nebraska Sheriff’s Association is now a part of 
the Western States Sheriff’s Association. So far the WSSA has provided us 
with a lot of useful information.

WSSA is a very strong voice for Sheriffs at the national level and offer their 
assistance at the local level as well. 

For more information visit https://westernsheriffs.org
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They must be impartial, courteous, always 
remember the slogan, “At Your Service” This is 
sometimes hard, especially when a character 
reminds him, “I’m a taxpayer, I pay your salary.”

Cops get medals for saving lives, stopping 
runaway horses, and shooting it out with the 
bad guys, (Once in a while his widow gets the 
medal.) But, sometimes, kindness to an older 
person, he feels the clasp, looks into the grateful 
eyes, and hears, “Thank you, and God bless you, 
son.” 
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SO YOU WANT TO ROBBY OUR BANK?

By Posse Man Winston Cavendish - Kimbell County Sheriff’s Department

You want us to Robby your bank!! Are you kidding? Are you really serious about this? 

The Bank President Robert Young looked across my desk at the St Tammany Parish Sheriff’s office. It was 
a crazy request at best. Now every once in a while, you get wild request for police services, but this was 
the wildest one we ever had.

President Young had read an article in a Connecticut banking magazine about a bank that was robbed by 
the local police department because their bank personal was apathetic about their personal safety. Since 
the bank had not been robbed in over 30 years, the staff just went through the safety drills laid down by 
the bank corporation. It was just a game and the tellers didn’t take it seriously.  In that part of Connecticut, 
several banks were robbed in less than one year.  So, the manager arranged with the chief of police to 
make the armed robby drill as close to the real thing. 

Armed with this knowledge, personal safety president, Robert, arranged to have his bank robbed by the 
sheriff’s office, as a drill, and only as a drill!! 

The sheriff’s office had conducted “Lady Beware” programs with mock safety drill at local elementary 
school classrooms as setting to reenact violent situations women could go through. They were very 
successful.  It would be possible to use the same deputies that acted as criminals for this mock robbery.

It took a lot of planning on both the sheriff’s office and bank management to lay down the ground rules for 
their personal safety, working closely with both attorneys from the bank and sheriff’s office.

Well you know the best laid plans of mice and men can go wrong no matter how hard you try. The day 
came for the robbery to take place.  It was a quiet day for a robby. The bank was opening the doors at 9:00 
a.m. and one of the tellers set off the alarm off by accident, as she had so many times before.  But this time 
it would be the real thing. The main door of the bank busted open, now the tellers were facing two bank 
robbers wheeling sawed off shot guns, caring two large canvas bags for their loot.

The robbers told them to stay calm and don’t set off the alarms or someone would be killed. They tasked 
the tellers to put the money in the bags and hurry up. One teller passed out, the others were terrified as 
they told them to lay on the floor and count to 1000. The robbers left the building and the tellers set off 
the silent alarm.  In less than three minutes the deputies arrived on the scene.  They took their statement 
and called for the paramedic to check out bank personal.

What made this robbery more realistic was the bank management were responsible for making their 
personal aware of the mock Robby.  The big question...did the bank personal sue the bank and sheriff’s 
office?  No, you see all of the bank personal were relatives of the bank president. This would have lost his 
job, and most of the personal would lose their jobs!! The Sheriff’s department was never sued under the 
contract that the bank would take all responsibility for this bank Robby drill. 

Post Script:  One of the tellers had a 38 revolver in her purse and she was trying to get to her in the bag to 
shoot the robbers. She could have killed one of the deputies!!
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The bank cameras were not pointed at the 
perpetrators faces. They were pointed the 
wrong direction.

The bank didn’t have safety tape on the main 
entrance to establish the high of the criminals.

Silent alarm system was not properly installed.

Personal were not properly trained in 
answering vital question the sheriff’s deputies 
needed.  As they had all talked about the 
description of the criminals making it hard for 
the deputies to make a positive description of 
the criminals. 
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TRAINING THE PUBLIC TO REACT DURING ACTIVE KILLER EVENTS

The 1999 mass killing at Columbine High School marked a watershed moment for US law enforcement.  Columbine 
transformed law enforcement’s response to active killing events by changing the tactics used to deal with the 
situation.  In the aftermath of Columbine it was realized the traditional responses of time, talk and tactics or 
“lock it down” and wait for SWAT were not appropriate for active mass killing events.  We learned quickly, albeit 
the hard way, the more time the killer or killers had to perpetuate their violence, the more casualties would be 
suffered.  Simply put, more killing time equals more death.  Since the public is most often the focus of mass killing 
attacks it is imperative they receive training that will save their own lives and the lives of their fellow citizens.  Law 
enforcement can play an important role in providing this training.    
  
Post 1999 the standard US law enforcement response to deal with active killer events is to immediately locate and 
stop the killers.  This change in tactics has and will continue to save countless lives.  However the tactic is heavily 
dependent upon the speed in which law enforcement can get on scene and end the situation.  There are many 
variables that determine how fast law enforcement can confront the killer; response time to the location, locating 
the killers, the distance to the killers once on scene, the size and complexity of any structures the killers may be in, 
barriers to movement (locked doors, large numbers of people, explosive devices…) and a myriad of other factors.  
These variables can easily add up to several minutes, thus slowing down the ultimate goal of stopping the killer. 

If one studies the topic, the importance of time in relation to an active killer event is readily apparent.  According 
the 2018 US Secret Service National Threat Assessment Center Mass Attacks in Public Spaces Report, 63% of the 
active killer attacks in 2018 lasted less than 5 minutes and 22% of the attacks lasted 5 minutes to 14 minutes.  In 
total 85% of the 2018 attacks lasted less than 15 minutes. Studies done prior to 2018 have shown similar results. 
What we can determine by these numbers is that there is a good chance some, or arguably even most, active 
killer attacks may be over before law enforcement is even able to respond to the scene.  This dictates that during 
an active killer event members of the public will be on their own for at least part, if not all of the event prior to law 
enforcements arrival.  Due to this fact it is crucial that the public know what to do to protect themselves during an 
active killer event.      

Often after an active killer attack, the public and other non-law enforcement governmental agencies reach out 
to law enforcement for advice or training.  While an agency could simply direct the public to other organizations 
and resources, a better option would be to provide a community service or public relations event that teaches 
civilian responses to active killer situations.  By doing this your agency can offer training that is not only consistent 
throughout your community but also compliments your agencies response to an event.  

One way an agency can start an active killer response training program for the public is to send an agency 
member to an instructor course geared towards the training of civilians.  Often these courses will provide a 
lesson plan the instructor can use, as well as the credentialing of the instructor.  The advantage to this is a turnkey 
program that can be implemented as soon as the instructor gets certified.  A disadvantage to this is the cost of 
sending the instructor to the training.  This can sometimes be offset by hosting the training at your own agency.  
One thing to remember when seeking out training is that most programs teach a specific “system” or “philosophy” 
that your instructor may or may not be able to deviate from when teaching the program material.  It is important 
to be aware of this to make sure whatever program you use compliments or is consistent with your agency’s law 
enforcement response.

Another way to start an active killer response training program for the public is to create and deliver your own 
program.  This can be done utilizing existing agency instructors.  There are many online resources that can be 
found to assist with construction of presentations and/or lesson plans.  A very good resource for information is 
the US Department of Homeland Security (DHS) website (https:\\www.cisa.gov/active-shooter).  The site contains 
a wealth of information on how to respond to active killer incidents.  The Private Citizen Section is especially 
helpful when creating presentations for the public, and has information related to recommended actions for the 
public to take during an active killer event.  The section also has support material such as posters, handouts, and 
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other information that can be printed and handed out during presentations.  The best part about the DHS 
material is that it is free and can be distributed without restrictions. 

The DHS material for public response to an active killer event is based on three options: run-hide-fight.  The 
good thing about this system is that it provides different actions to those who find themselves confronted 
by an active killer situation.  When faced with a critical incident, individuals choose run-hide-fight based on 
the details of the event.  Run-hide-fight is not sequential, and individuals can fluctuate between options if 
the situation changes.  Also there is no requirement for an individual to choose an option that they are not 
comfortable with or are not capable of doing.  
A good example of this is fighting.  Some might not choose to fight based on personal beliefs or physical 
capabilities.  Even if fight is not an option, the system still provides two other choices that these individuals 
can utilize.  

Agencies can use the run-hide-fight as a basis for the presentations or training they deliver to the public.  
Agency instructors can use their law enforcement experience to flesh out the run-hide-fight options.  For 
example, when discussing hiding, instructors can explain ways to select hiding places, barricade doors, or 
secure rooms.  Instructors can also talk about preplanning for all the options.  A good example of this would 
be preplanned escape routes for the members of a church or place of business.

One topic that agencies should consider when developing a presentation or training for the public is what the 
law enforcement response will look like.  This is not to suggest that a detailed description of law enforcement 
tactics should be presented. It is beneficial, however, to provide a general overview that explains the role 
of law enforcement during an active killer event. This would include things the public should or should 
not do when law enforcement arrives, such as not rushing or grabbing officers and complying with law 
enforcement commands. 

Law enforcement tactics for responding to active killers have come a long way in the years following 
Columbine.  The next natural progression is to get information out to the public on how they should react.  
Doing this will compliment the enforcement response and make it more effective.  Training the public on 
how to respond during an active killer situation is a great way to provide a community service that saves 
lives.
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NEBRASKA STATE TROOPERS TICKET 130+ DRIVERS 
GOING 90+ MPH
By: Alia Conley, Omaha World Herald

Over a 50-day period ending late last month, Nebraska State Patrol 
troopers ticketed 134 people in the Omaha area who were driving 
more than 90 mph, including 39 people who were going in excess of 
100 mph.

The 134 tickets related to excessive speeding far outpaces the 
number issued in the same period last year.

During the period of July 11 to Aug. 29 in 2019, troopers handed out 
76 tickets to speeders traveling in excess of 90 mph and 16 tickets to 
people driving more than 100 mph.

Nebraska State Patrol Superintendent John Bolduc said in May that 
the patrol had seen a “substantial increase” in speeding tickets issued 
than before the pandemic.

“This year, excessive speeding has been an issue for several consecutive months,” Nebraska State Patrol Capt. 
Matt Sutter said in a press release.

The enforcement effort was partly funded by an $11,800 grant from the Nebraska Department of Transportation’s 
Highway Safety Office. The Omaha Police Department, the Douglas and Sarpy County Sheriff’s Offices and the 
Nebraska State Patrol Aviation Support Division helped in the operations.

The outbreak of extreme speed led to 134 tickets 
for Omaha-area drivers going in excess of 90 mph 
during a recent 50-day period, far outpacing the 
number issued in the same period last year.

Duty & Training AmmoDuty & Training Ammo
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CHERRY ROOD’S TIRE CENTER
LOREN ROOD, OWNER

BUS: 308-254-6127 800-303-6127
RES: 308-254-2432

1744 ILLINOIS
SIDNEY
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DP

Consumer and Commercial 
Sales, Service, Installation 

3100 Silverberg Dr. 
Sidney, NE 69162 

308.254.5326 
david.porter@dp-electronics.com 
www.dp-electronics.com 

Surveillance Safety 
& Security 
Cell Phones & Accessories 
Electronics & Components 
Computers & Peripherals 
Home & Office Electronics 
Portable & Personal 
Electronics 
Drones, RC Toys & 
Robotic Kits 
Tools & Hardware 

Electronics 
DP Electronics, LLC 

David and Carol Porter - Owners 

BOX BUTTE
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SCOTT A. MILLER
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SAUNDERS

KERSTEN 
CONSTRUCTION 

A Full-service Underground Utility Provider 

Kersten Precast Concrete 
Precast Concrete Products 
INSURED AND BONDED 
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FREE ESTIMATES! 

402.332 .4141 
vvvvvv. kerstenconst.com 

SARPYPIERCE

ROCK

Edward Menke, Manager

402-947-4291 • 402-947-4211
Friend, NE

www.farmersunioncoop.com

SALINE
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View our full inventory of over 3,500 vehicles at:

www.SidDillon.com
SALES   SERVICE   PARTS   BODY SHOP

Ron Fullerton - Fleet Manager
Phone: 402.540.7578

ron.fullerton@siddillon.com

FleetElite
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